Center Township Board of Supervisors January 4, 2021 Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Monday, January 4, 2021 at 7:15 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. "Butch" Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook, Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. No visitors were present.

Paul made a motion to approve the minutes of the December business and budget adoption meetings. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Harry to advertise for bids for stone, oil (road materials) and equipment rental and diesel fuel. The bids for the oil and equipment rental will not be split. The bids will be opened and read on February 9th at noon prior to the next business meeting. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Paul to revise the park reservation procedure as there are now three pavilions. Each pavilion will be rented separately at a fee of \$50.00 for each pavilion. The rental will be for the day and will be the same price for residents and non-residents. Harry seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Butch stated that repair work is being done for the following bonded roads: Maple Run Road, Hoges Run Road, Church Hill Road, Walker Road and Yukon Hill Road.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Paul. Harry seconded and the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

NDaum Horr Secretary